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09/08/2023
Dear Resident 

Works are about to start on the first landslip repair at site DM00890 (near residential property 333 
Burrier Road, Barringella) which will be immediately followed by repair works at site SH00288 (near 
residential property 130 Burrier Road, Barringella). 

We appreciate those who have contacted us to discuss concerns about road closures and ask that 
you stay in touch so we can review and monitor the works schedule and its impact as the works 
progress.

While there’s enough room to accommodate traffic passing the first landslip repair works (13 August 
to 23 August), this unfortunately isn’t possible for the second closure (24 August to 5 October) due 
to the narrow width available to construct the road in that location. Different construction techniques 
have been investigated for this site to try to provide access during the works but have been ruled out 
for a number of reasons, including:

- Soil nailing construction is not possible due to the location of the underground water main
- The location of power poles on top of the cliff face is a risk with cutting back the road 

embankment 
- The stability of the rock formation on either side of the roadway.

To complete the works as quickly as possible and to minimise the impact on residents and 
businesses, work will be carried out at night and an on-call shuttle service with designated parking 
bays made available on site for the duration of the program.

Closure 1 
333 Burrier Road, 13 August – 23 August

Night works start Sunday 13 August and continue until Wednesday 23 August (excluding Friday and 
Saturday nights). They are planned for 6pm to 6am Sunday to Thursdays, with one lane will open to 
traffic except between 2am and 4am.

Between 2am and 4am a shuttle service will be available to pick up people from their homes 
and take them to their cars on the other side of the landslip works.  

Closure 2 
130 Burrier Road, 24 August – 5 October

Night works start at Thursday 24 August and continue until Thursday 5 October (excluding Friday 
and Saturday nights). They are planned for 6pm to 6am Sunday to Thursdays.

Between 6pm and 6am a shuttle service will be available to pick up people from their homes 
and take them to their cars on the other side of the landslip works.  



Plan ahead

It’s important for people needing to travel during the closure times to get their car past the work site 
during the day. Please see the flyer attached for car park locations and shuttle bus details. To book 
the shuttle, phone 0417 653 758 (number will be live and activated from 12 August). 

Emergency services have been given site and traffic management plans and will have 24-hour 
access beyond the worksite.

Stay in touch

You can keep up to date on the works by viewing and subscribing to Council’s Burrier Road 
webpage on our website (click the subscribe button). 

Please reach out to our Communications Team to provide feedback about the project as works 
progress by phone 0419 684 921 or email communicationsteam@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely

Craig Exton 
Acting Director – City Services  
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